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Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 30th January 2013
In attendance:

Dr Colin Machin (Chairman) (CM)




Mrs Jane Austin – WMC (JA)

Mrs Penelope Burns (PB)

Mrs Pamila Kalia  (Pharmacist) (PK)

Mrs Hasmeeta Parmar (HP)
Mr Alfred Geary (AG)

Mr Keith Verrall (KV)

Apologies:


Mr Simon Bardsley (SB)




Mr Darren Brittain (DB)

CM opened the meeting by welcoming both PB and AG back to the group meetings.

ONGOING MATTERS
· Patient Survey

We are expecting a minimum of 200 completed surveys this year, a massive increase on last years figure.  Thank you to all the committee members who have given up their time to come into the surgery to help distribute the surveys.  A request is to be made to DB to see if he can assist in collating the information and produce the results for the group.  Action: JA to speak to DB
· NAPP/Other PPG’s Update 
Recent NAPP bulletin was emailed to all committee members earlier this week by CM.  KV enquired about committee log in details for NAPP, CM to forward the information to the group.  Action: CM

· Pharmacist 
SB and JA met with PK this week to obtain an overview of the dispensing of prescriptions and the amount of medication wastage that accumulates.   
PK showed SB & JA a ‘batch’ prescription and explained how it worked.  It provides the pharmacy with a six month supply of repeated prescriptions for a patient – this system can only be used for certain patients.  All agreed that it seemed a good idea, SB will discuss with the doctors.

Action : SB
Medication wastage was discussed and it appears that the largest culprits are Care / Nursing Homes.  They are requesting repeated medication without checking that it is actually required and then prior to an audit they are returning all unused medication back to the pharmacy.  
A lot of this medication has not been used or tampered with, but due to NHS regulations it has to be destroyed, which obviously has huge cost implications.  Patients are also returning unused medication back to the pharmacy, we believe that when they request repeat medication they are also ticking a box for medication they do not necessarily require.  Ideas on how to approach these problems were discussed.  It was suggested that CM discuss the matter with other PPG Chair Persons at the next PPG Network meeting to see if the Care/Nursing Home matter can be dealt with at a community level.  With regard to patients it is a case of trying to educate them to only tick the box on their repeat prescription slips for medication that is actually required, and for the patient to ensure that they receive the correct medication from the pharmacy at the time of dispensing, this can be promoted via the PPG notice board, the newsletter and also on the media screens once they are installed in the waiting rooms.
Action: CM -    meeting & newsletter, KV – notice board.  JA – media screens

· Queue Sign Stand 
It would be appreciated if patients would observe the ‘Queue Here’ sign at the reception window, this provides more privacy for the patient that is currently being seen by a receptionist.
· Choose Better Campaign

The PPG will carry on promoting this campaign via the newsletter and notice board.  Action: CM & KV
· TV Media Screens 

Community Networking are still sourcing advertisers for the screens and will update JA when they have the required information.
· PPG Web Site woodbrookppg.org.uk
Monitored by KV – nothing to report, no questions have been put forward by any patients.  Please remember that patients wishing to email questions to the PPG the website is: ask@woodbrookppg.org.uk .
· Suggestion Box
The joiner has not been back in touch with JA, KV has very kindly volunteered to make us a suggestion box and a newsletter box, both of which will be located by the PPG notice board.  Action: KV
· Member Recruitment

Promotion of the PPG will hopefully entice other patients to join the group.  This will be done via the newsletter and notice board. Action: CM & KV.

Any patients that are interested in joining can do so by handing in their details to reception, by sending an email to : join@woodbrookppg.org.uk , or by contacting Jane Austin on the surgery number.  All applications will be considered.
Confidentiality Agreement

All PPG committee members have now signed a confidentiality agreement with the Medical Centre, this ensures that any patient information that they may obtain during their time on the committee is kept completely confidential and cannot be discussed with any other person.

WMC Car Park

Many town centre surgeries cannot offer car parking facilities for their patients. WMC are lucky to able to provide a limited number of car park spaces for its patients, as detailed in the practice booklet and on the website.  It is apparent that patients abuse the parking facilities by leaving their car parked at the centre before or after an appointment to enable them to go and do some shopping, this cannot be allowed as it causes a congestion problem in the car park.  There are parking facilities at The Rushes, Sainsbury’s and the NCP car park across from Sainsbury’s.

WMC car park is for patients in attendance at the surgery only. 
Cars have also been left double parked, hence other patients cannot leave the car park, or the car causes an obstruction.  Any car that does cause an obstruction MUST NOT be left unattended.

To help with this problem a Car Park notice board has been ordered to be displayed at the entrance, the car park will be monitored on occasions and the PPG will put a notice in its newsletter.  
AOB

Practice Nurse Lorraine Unwin will be attending the next PPG meeting.
KV to prepare PPG business type cards for handing out – PK happy to distribute them at Boots the Chemist.  Action: KV

Next Newsletter will hopefully be published early March, CM to email JA with publishing costs. Action: CM     
JA to enquire if the FY2 can be interviewed by a group member, the item is to be a published in the next newsletter.  Action: JA, and a volunteer to do the interview please.
Meeting closed at 7:35 pm
Date of next meeting : Wednesday 27th February 2013
